UA WG Meeting
Minutes: 12-28-10

Members Present:
· Sharon Laskowski (NIST)
· Karen Yavetz (NIST)
· Ed Smith (TGDC)
· Steve Bellovin (TGDC)
· Diane Golden (TGDC)
· Ron Gardner (TGDC)
Topics Discussed:
· We’ve done some reorganizing and streamlining of the draft paper, Accessibility and Usability Considerations for Remote Voting Systems (whitepaper for the TGDC).
· Scope and Purpose of the paper – this paper aligns with the Security Considerations of Remote Voting draft whitepaper.
· So, this is not meant to be requirements or guidelines, but more-so a set of things to consider when building these systems, so as to avoid common accessibility and usability pitfalls.  
· The purpose of this paper is not to address the legal and policy issues. 
· Built in accessibility vs. personal assistive technology – that’s an open issue.  So the point we want to make is that designers should strive to build in as much accessibility as possible, but there also should be a standard jack, compatible with most personal assistive technologies.  Any comments on that?
· Diane – looks fine.
· One issue in the paper is the issues and recommendations that revolve around the ballot – if its pdf, the accessibility ramifications of that, etc. So if there’s going to be paper printout, and it’s not fill-able, then you should have a way to enlarge that.  Preferable to that is that if it’s already online, there should be a way to mark it online.  That’s what we say in the paper.
· Cloud computing and getting your voting application personalized, based on what you’ve told the cloud.  Thinking long term, that’s a great idea.  There’s been discussion of an all-day meeting on this topic at the access board.  It’s not pertinent in this paper because there are no existing requirements we can point to.  But an excellent idea for the future.
· Diane – the section on fax machines – it has some references about procurement of fax machines to comply with 508.  The problem is that that categorization contains “free standing/stand alone.” And those standards are very loose, and don’t necessary ensure that it’s accessible in the way you would need it be accessible.  The way people comply with this is by using computer based faxing, not a fax machine (ie, the computer is accessible, thus the fax machine is accessible).
· Sharon -- OK, so I will soften that a little and point out that there’s no guarantee that the fax machine be accessible.
· Diane -- Also the paper doesn’t talk about the all-mail options.  
· Sharon -- Well we paralleled what they did for the security considerations document, and they did not address all-mail.  So given that scope, that’s why.
· Diane -- OK, then why was that left out of the security document?  Because it was out of scope? Remote Electronic UOCAVA voting scope? 
· We request some information from the EAC on why that was out of scope for these papers. 
· Next meeting will be January 4th at 3 PM.  We will go over the slides that will be presented at the TGDC meeting. And that will be our last call before the TGDC meeting on January 13th and 14th.
